
 

 

 

ANMF NEWSFLASH 

Healthscope 

Meeting Update 

On Monday 2 June 2025, the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation (ANMF) Federal Branch met with 

Healthscope’s leadership team and the court-appointed receiver responsible for selling the companies. 

 

The ANMF was reassured that Healthscope - can meet employee wages and entitlements. There should be no 

issues with your wages or entitlements, and they will be processed as usual, including superannuation 

contributions.  

 

Healthscope’s leadership team reiterated to the ANMF that there will be no hospital closures or redundancies 

because of the receivership. 

 

To explain, the ‘receivership’ is the current process that Healthscope is undergoing. It is when a ‘creditor’ 

(someone the company owes money to) appoints a ‘receiver’ (in this case a corporate advisory business called 

McGrathNicol) to do anything necessary to recover the money for the creditor. For Healthscope, this means 

that McGrathNicol (the receiver) is looking to sell Healthscope to pay back the creditor. 

 

An important takeaway from today’s meeting is that Healthscope has a complex corporate structure, 

consisting of multiple layers of companies, with each one owning the entity beneath it. Healthscope Operations 

Pty Limited is the company that employs you and manages your wages and conditions. This company is 

positioned at the bottom of the corporate structure. The two companies at the top of Healthscope are the ones 

currently under receivership. 

 



 

 

 

This creates several complexities, but primarily it means that your employment conditions are somewhat 

removed from the part of the business where the sale activity is taking place. 

 

Despite this, the ANMF will continue to be proactive in engaging with Healthscope’s leadership and with the 

appointed receiver. We are working to ensure that your job security and your ability to provide the best patient 

care are front of mind in what is a complex corporate process. 

 

The ANMF Tasmanian Branch is 8000 plus members strong! Supporting nurses, midwives, and care 

workers as the only union in Tasmania employing nurses, midwives and care workers to represent 

members. This is why our Organisers and Member Support Team are uniquely positioned to understand 

your experiences, represent you in your workplace, and offer industrial advice that’s relevant to you. 
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